
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION 

Honorable William Amory Underhill 
1830 K Street, N. w. 
Washington, n. C. 

Dear Mr. Underhill: 

WASHINGTON 25, D. C. 

July 9, 1952 

With your departure from the Department 
of Justice, where you have served for so many years, 
I want you to know that you take with you my very 
best wishes for a happy and successful career in 
private life. 

I have always been impressed with your 
helpful spirit and cooperative attitude. You may 
rest assured that your many friends in the FBI 
join me in expressing our regret at seeing you 
leave. 

It was most kind of you to write as you 
did on July 4, 1952, and I certainly appreciate 
your expressions. 

With best wishes and kind regards, 


